
334 

32 CFR Ch. V (7–1–11 Edition) § 651.16 

guidance and clarification are included 
in appendix C of this part. 

§ 651.16 Cumulative impacts. 
(a) NEPA analyses must assess cumu-

lative effects, which are the impact on 
the environment resulting from the in-
cremental impact of the action when 
added to other past, present, and rea-
sonably foreseeable future actions. Ac-
tions by federal, non-federal agencies, 
and private parties must be considered 
(40 CFR 1508.7). 

(b) The scoping process should be 
used to identify possible cumulative 
impacts. The proponent should also 
contact appropriate off-post officials, 
such as tribal, state, county, or local 
planning officials, to identify other ac-
tions that should be considered in the 
cumulative effects analysis. 

(c) A suggested cumulative effects 
approach is as follows: 

(1) Identify the boundary of each re-
source category. Boundaries may be ge-
ographic or temporal. For example, the 
Air Quality Control Region (AQCR) 
might be the appropriate boundary for 
the air quality analysis, while a water-
shed could be the boundary for the 
water quality analysis. Depending upon 
the circumstances, these boundaries 
could be different and could extend off 
the installation. 

(2) Describe the threshold level of 
significance for that resource category. 
For example, a violation of air quality 
standards within the AQCR would be 
an appropriate threshold level. 

(3) Determine the environmental con-
sequence of the action. The analysis 
should identify the cause and effect re-
lationships, determine the magnitude 
and significance of cumulative effects, 
and identify possible mitigation meas-
ures. 

§ 651.17 Environmental justice. 
Executive Order 12898 (Federal Ac-

tions to Address Environmental Jus-
tice in Minority and Low-Income Popu-

lations, 11 February 1994, 3 CFR, 1994 
Comp., p. 859) requires the proponent to 
determine whether the proposed action 
will have a disproportionate impact on 
minority or low-income communities, 
both off-post and on-post. 

Subpart C—Records and 
Documents 

§ 651.18 Introduction. 

NEPA documentation will be pre-
pared and published double-sided on re-
cycled paper. The recycled paper sym-
bol should be presented on the inside of 
document covers. 

§ 651.19 Record of environmental con-
sideration. 

A Record of Environmental Consider-
ation (REC) is a signed statement sub-
mitted with project documentation 
that briefly documents that an Army 
action has received environmental re-
view. RECs are prepared for CXs that 
require them, and for actions covered 
by existing or previous NEPA docu-
mentation. A REC briefly describes the 
proposed action and timeframe, identi-
fies the proponent and approving offi-
cial(s), and clearly shows how an ac-
tion qualifies for a CX, or is already 
covered in an existing EA or EIS. When 
used to support a CX, the REC must ad-
dress the use of screening criteria to 
ensure that no extraordinary cir-
cumstances or situations exist. A REC 
has no prescribed format, as long as 
the above information is included. To 
reduce paperwork, a REC can reference 
such documents as real estate Environ-
mental Baseline Studies (EBSs) and 
other documents, as long as they are 
readily available for review. While a 
REC may document compliance with 
the requirements of NEPA, it does not 
fulfill the requirements of other envi-
ronmental laws and regulations. Figure 
3 illustrates a possible format for the 
REC as follows: 
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§ 651.20 Environmental assessment. 
An EA is intended to assist agency 

planning and decision-making. While 
required to assess environmental im-
pacts and evaluate their significance, 
it is routinely used as a planning docu-
ment to evaluate environmental im-
pacts, develop alternatives and mitiga-
tion measures, and allow for agency 
and public participation. It: 

(a) Briefly provides the decision 
maker with sufficient evidence and 
analysis for determining whether a 
FNSI or an EIS should be prepared. 

(b) Assures compliance with NEPA, if 
an EIS is not required and a CX is inap-
propriate. 

(c) Facilitates preparation of an EIS, 
if required. 

(d) Includes brief discussions of the 
need for the proposed action, alter-
natives to the proposed action (NEPA, 
section 102(2)(e)), environmental im-
pacts, and a listing of persons and 
agencies consulted (see subpart E of 
this part for requirements). 

(e) The EA provides the proponent, 
the public, and the decision maker 
with sufficient evidence and analysis 
for determining whether environ-

mental impacts of a proposed action 
are potentially significant. An EA is 
substantially less rigorous and costly 
than an EIS, but requires sufficient de-
tail to identify and ascertain the sig-
nificance of expected impacts associ-
ated with the proposed action and its 
alternatives. The EA can often provide 
the required ‘‘hard look’’ at the poten-
tial environmental effects of an action, 
program, or policy within 1 to 25 pages, 
depending upon the nature of the ac-
tion and project-specific conditions. 

§ 651.21 Finding of no significant im-
pact. 

A Finding of No Significant Impact 
(FNSI) is a document that briefly 
states why an action (not otherwise ex-
cluded) will not significantly affect the 
environment, and, therefore, that an 
EIS will not be prepared. The FNSI in-
cludes a summary of the EA and notes 
any related NEPA documentation. If 
the EA is attached, the FNSI need not 
repeat any of the EA discussion, but 
may incorporate it by reference. The 
draft FNSI will be made available to 
the public for review and comment for 
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